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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

Principal’s Message 
Diary Dates:  Teacher interviews with Parent/Caregivers 15th -26th March. See details Page 4.
  Harmony Week K-2 Friday 19th March, Yrs 3-6 Thursday 18th March. Details Page 7. 

Dismissal times/ locations due to eased COVID-19 guideline restrictions 
Students will now be dismissed at 3.20pm from the following locations: 
KR, KP, KG, KB students will be picked up at the Lower Basketball Court; KY at Literacy Numeracy Area and 
KO as per normal outside their steps.  
Year 1 students will be picked up at the Big Tree area except for 1S and 1T at the Lower Basketball Court. 
Year 2 students will continue to be picked up at the Griffith St grass area.  

 

Semester Accounts  
The Semester One accounts were sent out yesterday for each grade. Please ring the office if experiencing 
financial difficulties as we have a process for supporting these circumstances. The accounts reflect that Years 
1-6 students will participate in a typing course to support students with their ability to type efficiently when 
using a digital device. We are planning that Year 6 Canberra Excursion will go ahead in July and the invoice 
will be sent out next term.   

 

District Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to all the students who represented Manly 
West at the District Swimming Carnival last Friday at the 
Warringah Aquatic Centre. Thank you to Mr Turner and Mrs 
Cleary who supported our students. Congratulations to the 
four following students who will now compete at the Regional 
Swimming Carnival:  
 
Leo Kozlinski (1st Place 8yrs Boys 50m freestyle),  
Hugo Collins (2nd Place 8yrs Boys 50m Freestyle),  
Phoenix Berbakov (2nd Place Junior Boys 50m Breast Stroke) 
and  
Isabel Wimpole (3rd Place 9 Yrs Girls 50m Freestyle).   
 
 
For more District Swimming Carnival photos, please see Page 
5.  
 

Student Representative Council (SRC)  
Thank you to Mrs McLean and the newly formed 2021 Years 2-6 SRC. At their last meeting, special guests 
were invited from the P&C Committees to talk about the new Baby Sushi cardboard boxes and Waste Free 
Wednesdays. The students endorsed both these concepts. One student suggested that even though the Baby 
Sushi prices would slightly increase because of the packaging, it was a better long term 
solution for our environment for the future.  

 

Creative and Critical Thinkers  
As part of our Strategic 2021-2024 Improvement Plan, we will be focusing on increasing the 
knowledge and understanding of the ACARA General Capabilities of our teachers through 
professional learning to support our students with their Creative and Critical Thinking Skills. 
This initiative will be led by Mrs Sara Lind and will involve Stage 2 and 3 students and 
several teachers K-6.   

  

Bushlink and Chicken Coop 
Thank you to Bushlink and Year 2T, 6C and 3J for their work on the Chicken Coop. It is now 
looking much safer and healthier. We are still trying to decide the best options for Chickens 
at Manly West. This was an outstanding start. Thanks also to Mr Martin Scott for planting 
our new trees at the Griffith St entrance.  

 

Clean Up Australia School Day 
Students enthusiastically donned gloves and used tongs to collect rubbish on 
the school grounds last Friday, in the lead up to the Clean Up Australia Day 
event at the weekend. The activity increased students’ understanding of the 
need to  minimise waste and helped enhance our playground areas.    

Student News 
Congratulations to Tayah Rubes who was 
successful in her trial and has been selected in the 
Girls Sydney North Basketball Team for 2021.  
 
Also, congratulations to Hamish Day and Prescott Williams who have progressed to 
the Regional Sydney North Trial for AFL. 
 

Mrs Julie Organ 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 
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From the Deputy’s Desk 
 
Congratulations to the following students for gaining 4 Expectation Cards to receive an 

Expectation Certificate: Max Parker, Jesse Jackson, Jackson Magrath,  

Stella Lewis, Vinh Le, Evie Bird, Darcy Merriman, Charlotte Thomson, 

Patrick Osterballe  and Xavier Mathisen Hermosilla. 
 
Special congratulations to Charlotte Thomson and Luna 

Zanellato for gaining a Bronze Banner.  
 
 

Programs on your Semester Account 

The following programs may appear on your child’s Semester One Account:  
 

The Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program -Year 3 

Semester One/ Year 4 Semester Two 

Apparently, Manly West is known as having one of the best 

Kitchen Gardens on the Northern Beaches. The Stephanie 

Alexander Kitchen Garden is for all students and teachers and 

used throughout the year to complement programs across various 

Key Learning Areas. In Semester One, Year 3 students have a 

weekly Science lesson with Mrs Beth Dowdle in the Kitchen 

Garden. Mrs Angie Penn supports as the Kitchen Garden 

Coordinator.  

 

Sport in School Australia (SISA)  - Kindergarten and Years 1-4 

All students in Kindergarten and Years 1-4 are involved in a Social Skills 

program provided by SISA this term.  

This program offers a unique experience for students to participate in a 

wide range of team building and  

co-operative learning activities. The Social Behaviour program addresses 

the following key skills -  

 Sharing  

 Co-operation  

 Trust  

 Adaptability  

 Visual communication  

 Verbal communication and Problem solving      

Students in Years 1-4 participate in the SISA program for Term One only. The Kindergarten program runs 

throughout the year on Tuesday afternoons from 2:15 -3:15pm and extends to include fundamental movement 

skills, gymnastics and game skills.  

 

Dance Program  - Years 1,2,5 & 6 Semester One/Kindergarten & Years 3 & 4 Semester Two 

Students attend a weekly dance lesson with specialist dance teacher, Amber Kriletich, culminating 

in a Dance Expo at the end of the semester.  
 

 

Kiss and Drop Zone 

Parents have reported continued misuse of the Kiss and Drop Zone. A reminder 

that the Kiss and Drop Zone is not for parking. When using these zones, drivers are 

required to stay within 3 metres of their vehicle, with a maximum 2 minute stay.  

 

Please be aware that ranger support has been requested and fines apply.  

 

 

These zones are designed for your convenience and for your child’s safety. When used properly by all parents 

and carers, these zones minimise risk and congestion. 

 

For more information please visit the Manly West P & C website: 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/parking-kiss-ride-zones 

 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/parking-kiss-ride-zones
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

Congratulations to the following students for gaining four Expectation Cards to receive an 

Expectation Certificate:  

Carly Neville, Olivia Parker, Evie Callaghan, Noah Namkung, Matthew 

Namkung, Adam Mu, Rohan Thomas McDonnell, Kai Parados, Lila Schaffler, 

Hallie Brian, Freddy Dean, Alfie Dean, Annika Neville, Andreas Mathisen-

Hermosilla, Luella Moschou, Marcus Williams, Xavier Hartley, George Worley, 

Aimee Van Der Burg, Jeremy Vowels, Charlie Herfort. 

Special congratulations to the following students for gaining Bronze, Silver and 

Gold banners: 

Bronze banner         Silver banner  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gold banner - Noah Jeston 

 
 
 
 
School photo day 
Class photos and individual portraits for Year 1-6 students will be taken on Monday 29th March.  
Your child will bring home an envelope soon that will allow you to pre order photos. Please go to 
www.advancedlife.com.au and enter the code KA7 7Q7 4AB, which can also be found on the envelope. Please 
pre order by Friday 26th of March. 
Ordering online is preferable for the school and for Advanced Life photos. If you order online you do not need to 
return the envelope to school.  
Group photos will be taken on Tuesday 30th March and w ill include: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
These group photos can also be purchased online using the same code approximately four weeks after they 
have been taken. 
 
NAPLAN Online 2021 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time assessment of literacy 
and numeracy skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life. Students in Years 3, 5, 
7 and 9 participate in the annual NAPLAN tests in writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar 
and punctuation) and numeracy. 
 
Our school will be participating in NAPLAN Online between 11th and 21st May 2021.  
 
In preparation for NAPLAN Online, our school will also be participating in practice tests between 22nd March and 
1st April. The practice test is a trial-run and key preparation activity for NAPLAN Online in May. It is not an 
assessment of student ability and the tests will not be marked.  
 
Excessive preparation for NAPLAN Online is not recommended. Students can use the public demonstration site 
(https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site) to familiarise themselves with the types 
of questions and tools available in the NAPLAN Online tests. 
 
Please see the information flyer on Page 8-9.  
If you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 

Marcus  

Williams 

Rohan  

Thomas-

McDonnell 

 Concert Band 

 Intermediate Band 

 Performance Band 

 Training Band 

 House Captains 

 SRC 

 Library monitors 

 Playground  Monitors 

 Sound Technicians 

 Multicultural Officers 

 Callum Neal Charlie Herfort Adam Mu Jeremy Vowels 

http://www.advancedlife.com.au
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

Life Education 

This term, all students will participate in programs from Life Education. The van will be parked at the school 
from Friday 12th March until Tuesday 30th March.  
All units promote healthy living and focus on one or more areas of the PDH curriculum. Some of 
these include; relationships with others, making healthy choices, being active and staying safe online. 
Classes will visit the van and engage in the following programs- 

 
 
K - My body matters 
1- Harold's friendship 
2- Growing good friends 
3 - All systems go 
4- Be cyberwise 
5 - Relate, Respect, Connect 
6 - Relate, Respect, Connect  
 
 

Mrs Amber Fuller 
 
 
 
 

 

       Manly West Parent/Caregiver Interviews With Teachers 
 

Parent Teacher interviews will be held from 15th- 26th March 2021.  

 
Bookings will open on Monday 8th March at 7am.  

 

Interviews are strictly 10 minutes and spaces are limited. If you require more time with a particular teacher, please arrange a 
separate meeting by telephoning the school on 9948 2257.                                                                                                             

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code xt3a5 
  
Enter your details 
 
Select the teachers you wish to see 
 
Select the appointment times that suit your family best 
 

When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you do not receive 
your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address 
spelling.  
Update your details if the email address is incorrect.  
DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at a later 
date. 

 

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home.  

 

 
Bookings will close on Friday 12th March at 9:30 am. 

 

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings: 
 

 Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings 
 

 OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when making your 
bookings. 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
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District Swimming Carnival Photo Gallery 

Manly West Snowsports 

** NEW TEAM MEMBERS WANTED – INFO SESSION MONDAY 15TH MARCH** 

 
The Manly West Snowsports team is looking for more mini-shredders to join us in 2021!! 
 
The team is open to skiers and snowboarders to kids across all school years (K-6), and all 
abilities – whether you’re a beginner, intermediate or advanced.  All you need is to love 
the snow and be prepared to have some fun with your school mates! 
 
In 2021 Manly West will be competing in the Northern NSW/QLD interschools races, being held from will 
be held at Perisher, from 28th June to 2nd July 2021.   
 
If you’re keen to be a part of the Snowsports team this year (or just interested to find out more) we will 
be holding an information session via Zoom next Monday 15th March at 5.30pm 
via this link: 
https://capricorn.zoom.us/j/98521272185?pwd=SzArREpTejM2UlQrSzZyZDZlMTRoZz09 
 
You can also contact us directly (brian.vowels@capricorn.coop, 0412 817 918) or 
through the Facebook group ‘Manly West Snowsports Team’. 

https://capricorn.zoom.us/j/98521272185?pwd=SzArREpTejM2UlQrSzZyZDZlMTRoZz09
mailto:brian.vowels@capricorn.coop


 6 

 

                   Kitchen Garden News 

In the Kitchen Garden this week…  
Year 3  
Year 3 are investigating the anatomy of flowers this week. They will also be 
collecting seeds and planting seeds for Autumn vegetables in the Kitchen 
Garden.  

 

Waste-free Wednesdays are starting Term 2 
Help us to keep our school looking beautiful by removing any soft plastic packaging from 
snacks at home (so it can be recycled at REDcycle bins at Coles & Woolworths), and send in 
naked food in labelled reusable containers. Another way to help is make sure all drink 
containers and lunch boxes are labelled with your child's name and class so that they can 
be returned to you if they are lost. 

 

Composting and worm farming course 
To help you on your waste reduction journey, learn how to compost or worm farm in this 
course at Kimbriki Ecohouse. 
Saturday 31st July, 1pm-3pm – Composting and Worms Family Workshop NB Residents 
only – $50 per family. 

 

Volunteer to help 
Please sign up to help look after our beautiful Kitchen Garden. We always need volunteers 
to help water the garden and turn the compost. 
If you would like to bring kitchen scraps to school to add to the school compost bins you 
must be signed up at least twice per term. 
 
Regards,  
Angie Penn and Beth Dowdle 

Library News 

 

2021 Premier’s Reading Challenge Update: Year 3 students have 
been busy this week learning how to log their books for the PRC during their 
Library lessons. As it is a GOLD Certificate year for many of them, they are 
extremely motivated to complete the challenge! There is plenty of time to 
complete the required reading and your personal reading log online before 
or by Friday, August 20th, 2021. Many students have already done heaps of 
reading this year, so use the same log on details for the school computers 
at https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html for all rules, information, 
book lists and reading logs. Soon there will be student names who have 
finished the challenge here in the newsletter and on the PRC Wall of Fame – 
will it be YOURS!?!??! 

 

For Kindergarten parents and new families to MWPS, once a 
term an issue of the Scholastic Book Club catalogue will go 
home with your child. These offer many different kinds of 
books and games to encourage reading at competitive 
prices. You are absolutely under no obligation to purchase 
anything. If you do order, our school receives a commission 
to purchase brand new books for the library, so you can also 
help to buy books for every child and teacher at our school! To order, please do so by using 
the LOOP system online or send your order form in w ith a cheque made payable to 
Scholastic Australia. NO CASH w ill be accepted. P lease place your orders before or 
by Friday, March 19th, 2021. This will ensure prompt delivery before the end of the term. 
 

BOOK FACE FUN isn’t just for picture books! Meet Beetle Boy by M. G. 
Leonard.  This novel can be found in the Senior Fiction section for those who 
love a good mystery to solve and want to learn interesting information more 
about giant beetles. Borrow Beetle Boy for adventure, intrigue, a few 
explosions, twists and turns! It’s even on the Premier’s Reading Challenge list 
– how good is that? 

 

Happy Reading! 
Mrs Ellen Swick, Teacher Librarian 

https://kimbriki.com.au/eco-house-and-garden/learn/
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/10170345114697200121/false#/invitation
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


 
 
Next week is National Harmony Week, 15th-21st of March. Harmony Week is an 
Australian celebration of multiculturalism and the unique cultural diversity within 
Australia. The meaning of the rainbow that we see for Harmony Week represents 
the diversity within Manly West, where just like the colours of the rainbow, we are 
all different but when we come together we are beautiful. This year at Manly 
West we will be celebrating Harmony Week within our assemblies.  
Years 3-6 on Thursday 18th of March, and K-2 on Friday the 19th of March. 
 
This year we ask each student to wear a touch of colour as indicated below on 
their designated assembly day. 
 
Kindy a touch of red 
 
Year 1 a touch of orange 
 
Year 2 a touch of yellow 
 
 

 
Year 3 a touch of green 
 
Year 4 a touch of blue 
 
Year 5 a touch of purple 
 
Year 6 a touch of pink

 
Children should not wear coloured clothing but can wear any of the listed 
accessories: 

● Socks 
● Ribbons 
● Hair ties 
● Any small accessories 

  
We can’t wait to celebrate the cultural diversity that makes Manly West unique.  
 
Clara Crouch and Evelyn Willams 
(Year 6 Multicultural Officers) 



 

 

 

What is NAPLAN 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses the literacy and 

numeracy skills of students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. 

Students participate in NAPLAN tests in reading, 

writing, conventions of language (spelling, 

grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 

NAPLAN provides an understanding of how 

individual students are performing at the time of 

the tests. The tests are just one aspect of a 

school’s assessment and reporting process – it 

does not replace ongoing assessments made by 

teachers about student performance.  

NAPLAN also provides schools and education 

authorities with information about how education 

programs are working and whether young 

Australians are achieving important educational 

outcomes in literacy and numeracy. 

Moving to NAPLAN Online 

Schools in all states and territories are moving 

from paper tests to online tests. It is expected that 

all NSW schools will transition to NAPLAN Online 

by 2022. The move to NAPLAN Online brings 

new benefits for teachers and students. 

What are the benefits of NAPLAN Online? 

More precise results with an adaptive design: 

Tailored tests adapt to a student’s performance 

and ask questions that match the student’s 

achievement levels.  

Better engagement: Research into online 

assessment indicates that students engage well 

with online tests as the questions are tailored to 

their achievement levels. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tailored testing 

Tailored testing provides a more precise 

assessment of students’ performance. Students at 

each year level start with a similar set of 

questions. Depending on the number of questions 

they answered correctly, the next set of questions 

may be more, or less, difficult. 

A student’s NAPLAN result is based on both the 

number and difficulty of questions the student 

answers correctly. A student who completes a 

more difficult set of questions is more likely to 

achieve a higher score.  

Watch a video (3:06 length) to learn more about 

tailored testing – https://youtu.be/oGFseJAM3Ew 

Supporting your child  

The best approach for preparing your child for 

NAPLAN is to encourage your child to do the best 

they can on the day.  

Excessive preparation or the use of coaching 

providers is not recommended.  

Students can use the public demonstration site to 

familiarise themselves with the tools and type of 

questions they will experience in NAPLAN Online 

– https://www.nap.edu.au/online-

assessment/public-demonstration-site 

Students’ digital skills 

The digital skills required to complete NAPLAN 

Online are skills that students use in everyday 

classroom activities. 

Students do not need to be able to touch type to 

complete the test. The online test is not about 

keyboard skills (just as the paper test is not about 

handwriting skills). 

https://youtu.be/oGFseJAM3Ew
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


  

NSW Education Standards Authority  

NAPLAN team 

Phone: 1300 119 556 or 02 9367 8382 Email: naplan.nsw@nesa.nsw.edu.au 

Withdrawals and exemptions 

You can withdraw your child from NAPLAN tests.  

A student may be granted a formal exemption if  

they have: 

• a disability that severely limits their capacity 

to participate in the tests, or 

• recently arrived in Australia and have a non-

English speaking background. 

Contact your child’s school for further information 

and to complete the parent/carer consent form. 

Practice tests 

NSW schools participating in NAPLAN Online will 

participate in practice tests between 22 March 

and 1 April 2021.  

The practice test is a trial-run and key preparation 

activity for NAPLAN Online in May. It is not an 

assessment of student ability. 

Participation in the practice tests is highly 

beneficial as it allows schools and students to 

become familiar with the online assessment 

platform tools and processes.   

NAPLAN Online 2021 test window  

Practice test window: 22 March – 1 April  

NAPLAN Online test window: 11 – 21 May 

The assessment window for NAPLAN Online is 

nine days instead of the three days provided for 

the paper test. This is to give schools flexibility in 

scheduling and accommodate schools that may 

have fewer devices.  

What if my child was absent on the day of 

a scheduled test? 

Where possible, schools may arrange catch-up 

tests for individual students who were absent on 

the day of a scheduled NAPLAN Online test.  

Catch-up tests are not permitted after Friday 21 

May 2021. 

COVID-19 advice 

Parents should keep students at home if they are 

experiencing flu-like symptoms and monitor NSW 

Health advice on COVID-19 case locations across 

the state. For more information, visit 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-

19. 

Your child’s school will be required to conduct 

NAPLAN testing in accordance with the latest 

NSW Government COVID-19 advice.  

Year 3 writing test 

The Year 3 writing test is conducted on paper at 

schools participating in NAPLAN Online. All other 

Year 3 NAPLAN tests will be online tests.  

Privacy 

NESA is responsible for the collection of personal 

information from NSW schools to be used during 

NAPLAN testing and reporting. 

All data collection for NAPLAN is managed in 
accordance with NSW and Federal privacy 
legislation described in NESA’s privacy 
management plan, which can be found on the 
NESA website: 
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/

nesa/about/who-we-are/privacy/naplan-privacy 

Results 

Parents receive two reports showing their child’s 

achievements in NAPLAN; the individual student 

report (ISR) and additional student report (ASR). 

The ISR and ASR should always be interpreted 

with care. Teachers will have the best insight into 

a child’s educational progress. 

Reports are usually dispatched to schools 

towards the end of Term 3. Schools then 

distribute the reports to parents. 

Questions? 

If you have any questions, please contact your 

child’s teacher in the first instance.  

mailto:naplan.nsw@nesa.nsw.edu.au
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/about/who-we-are/privacy/naplan-privacy
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/about/who-we-are/privacy/naplan-privacy
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Winter Stock 

New winter stock 

has arrived.  

Purchase via Flexischools 

or visit us in-store during 

opening hours.  

Children will need to be 

in their winter  

uniform in Term 2. 

Contact Ashleigh 
uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au 

VOLUNTEERS 

Vacancies are still available. 

Bring a friend along! 

No experience necessary. 

Tasks are simple and training 

is provided. 

Visit the P&C website for 

details  

SignUp here 

OPENING HOURS 

Monday, 15 March 

8:45am—9:45am 

Wednesday, 17 March 

2:45pm—3:45pm  

Monday, 22 March 

8:45am—9:45am 

uniform 
uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au 

P&C News
Supporting our school, our students, and our school community 

VOLUNTEERS 

Canteen volunteers are 

needed every day. 

There are loads of 

and vacancies. 

Tasks are simple and 

training is provided. 

SignUp here 

canteen@manlywestpandc.org.au 

canteen 

NEW PACKAGING FOR SUSHI BOXES 

We are pleased to  

announce that from 

Monday, 15 March  

baby sushi will be in cardboard boxes. 

The SRC endorsed 
this initiative to help us remove single use 

plastics from the canteen. 

The new price $4.20. 

Sushi hand rolls remain unchanged. 

For details contact  

canteen@manlywestpandc.org.au 

VOLUNTEERS 

Every Friday, Sunday and 

Monday 

Tasks are simple  

training is provided 

Contact Angie 
angie.penn@unswalumni.com 

SignUp here 

enviro 
environment@manlywestpandc.org.au 

MANLY WEST’S  

WAR ON WASTE 

Waste-free Wednesdays

Coming Soon! 

See page 9 for details

www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer


LOST PROPERTY 

LOST PROPERTY  
is a huge cost to parents! 

Labelling school clothing, drink bottles, 
lunch boxes and sporting equipment  

will ensure all items find  
their way back to their owners. 

Please help us reduce the huge 
pile of lost property. 

Labelled items are returned  
to students on the same day. 

 It only takes a minute! 
Place your child’s name and class on all 

hats, jackets, jumpers 
lunch boxes, drink bottles,  
sporting items and games. 

Keep a Permanent Marker in the 
Kitchen Drawer 

No need for special labels, just keep a  
permanent marker in the kitchen drawer 

and add your child’s name and class on all 
the their school items. 

Check List 

✓ New snack container?

✓ Current label fading?

✓ New year/new class?

✓ New clothing items?

✓ Personal items eg sports equipment,   
handballs, books etc.?

LOST PROPERTY! 
Just a few of the unlabelled items 

lost this week. 

www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
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